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 APPENDIX "A" 
 
 CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 
 REPORT NO. 57 OF THE 
 
 COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
 (WORKING SESSION) 
  
 For consideration by the Council 
 of the City of Vaughan 
 on Monday, September 9, 2002 
 
 
 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 9:50 a.m., on Tuesday, August 27, 2002. 
 
Present:  Councillor Mario Ferri, Chair 

Regional Councillor Joyce Frustaglio (9:50 a.m. � 11:50 a.m.) 
Regional Councillor Gino Rosati 
Councillor Bernie Di Vona 
Councillor Linda D. Jackson 
Councillor Susan Kadis (10:40 a.m. � 12:05 p.m.) 
Councillor Mario G. Racco (10:20 a.m. � 12:05 p.m.) 
 

 
The following items were dealt with: 
 
1 PRESENTATION BY YORK REGION STAFF 
 YORK REGION HOUSING SUPPLY STRATEGY 
 MUNICIPAL HOUSING FACILITIES BY-LAW 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends approval of the recommendation 
contained in the following report of the Commissioner of Planning, dated August 27, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Planning recommends: 
 
That the presentation of the Staff of the Region of York in respect of the York Region Housing Supply 
Strategy and the draft Municipal Housing Facilities By-law BE RECEIVED; and 
 
That City Staff BE DIRECTED to report to a future Committee of the Whole meeting on the 
opportunities for the City of Vaughan to participate in the implementation of the York Region Housing 
Supply Strategy. 

 
 
2 REQUEST FOR COMMENTS 
 CITY OF TORONTO � DRAFT OFFICIAL PLAN 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of Planning, 
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dated August 27, 2002, be approved; and 
2) That the additional comments provided by the Committee be included in the report. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Planning recommends: 
 
That this report BE FORWARDED to the City of Toronto as the City of Vaughan�s preliminary 
comments, as set out in Part 3 of this report, on the draft City of Toronto Official Plan, dated May 
2002; and  

 
That this report BE FORWARDED to the Region of York Planning and Transportation and Works 
Departments and the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing for information purposes.  

 
 
3 ISLINGTON AVENUE LAND USE STUDY (2002) 
 FILE:  21.35 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends approval of the recommendation 
contained in the following report of the Commissioner of Planning, dated August 27, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 
The Commissioner of Planning recommends: 
 
THAT IBI Consulting�s presentation of the status of the Islington Avenue Land Use Study BE 
RECEIVED.   

 
 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 12:05 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Councillor Mario Ferri, Chair 
 


